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On a Sunday morning we have two 
services (10.30am and 11.45am).  
A booking system is in operation. 
If you would like to attend one of 
the services please reserve a seat 
by 12noon on the Friday by email 
to thesteeplechurch@gmail.com 
or by telephoning the church 
office. Please give your name, the 
number of seats you want to 
reserve, first service or second 
service and a contact telephone 
number for Test & Protect. 
 

A recorded service is available 
online or on a CD for those who 
are unable to attend church. 

Many of our other weekly church 
gatherings continue using Zoom -  
see the back page for details. 
Please contact the church office if 
you would like more details about 
any of our events.  
 

Items for the December magazine 
should be sent to the church office 
by the end of November 

 



My dear friends  

2020 will be remembered for a very long time! I imagine this 
conversation in twenty years’ time: “Dad, what did you do when the 
coronavirus came?” “Son, I just tried to survive.” Not impressed 
with his father, the boy turned to his mother, “Mum, what did you 
do when dad tried to survive?” to which she replied, “Son, I tried 
not to murder him!” A little dark humour can help! 

What will 2020 be remembered for? Maybe the year that the world 
took climate change seriously. China has committed to end harmful 
carbon dioxide emissions. The Chinese president announced to the 
U.N. General Assembly that emissions into the atmosphere would 
be cut to zero by 2060. This is a wonderful surprise from the biggest 
producer of these gases. 

In 2020, the Steeple Church changed the way decisions are made. 
We have put our basic policy into everyone’s hands by creating 
teams for everything we are involved in (p5). We want to empower 
church members and remove any mystery of the role of the Kirk 
Session. In the newsletter, you will see some notes on how the 
elders are reviewing our vision as a city-centre church (see p9&10). 

2020 will be remembered by many young people as the year that 
their first year at university did not quite take place. We feel for all 
students coming to study in Dundee and especially those 
international students who come from a greater distance. The 
pressures you face ‘pale into insignificance’ when I compare them 
with my own first year at Dundee University in 1974. The biggest 
problem I had was falling asleep on the bus and missing my stop at 
Wormit where I had my ‘digs’! 

By now, you will have heard of my intention to retire in April 2021. 
This difficult decision was made necessary by the fact that I still 
experience weakness and lack of energy more than a year since 
being hospitalised at Ninewells. After battling with infections, health 
over the last twelve months has not improved as I had hoped. I find 
that it’s not easy to maintain the vision and energy that a minister 
of the Steeple Church needs to.  



Finally, let me know if you would like to become an official member 
of The Steeple Church Dundee. It is possible to prepare and aid you 
in this direction through ‘zoom’. Also since fellowship over coffee on 
Sunday mornings is not yet possible, you can be part of a zoom con-
versation on Tuesdays or Thursdays (details for joining available 
from the church office) or a home group.  

Your friend and pastor, 

Robert Calvert 




















